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b. Related projects 

 The city plans to reconstruct Old Cedar avenue from Old Shakopee to the bridge 
location. Julie noted that the road construction project would be completed in fall of 
2015 if possible and that the ribbon cutting for the bridge would occur in the spring 
of 2016. 

 FWS plans to reconstruct the parking lot on the north side of the project site after the 
bridge work is complete. Tim noted that Brandon Jutz should be included in future 
meetings as he is most knowledgeable on plans for the lot reconstruction. Randy 
noted that Mark Morrison with the City should be included as well.   

 Karl noted that there is a state trail project currently planned for construction in 
2017. 

 
3) Enhancement Opportunities 

 Restroom facilities were discussed. Tim noted that vandalism is common at trail 
head facilities and that user security is always a concern. 

 Drinking fountains were discussed. Julie noted that the water main currently extends 
down old cedar to serve private residents, but would need to be extended to serve a 
drinking fountain. 

 Lighting and signage on the bridge were discussed. Matt noted that he needed to 
review the original plans to see if lighting was included and that any lighting or 
signage that is added would need to be discussed with the project historian (Hess 
Roise) and MnDOT CRU. SRF to review existing information to see if lighting 
was originally provided on the bridge and discuss possibilities of adding it for 
security and safety with the project historian. 

 Michael distributed and discussed a package of exhibits (attached) identifying three 
themes for enhancement: ecology, history, and active living. 

 
 

4) Next Steps 
 Tim noted that he wanted to have an additional meeting with other staff at FWS to 

discuss this project and the FWS project to reconstruct the parking lot. Tim to 
provide contact information to SRF for future meeting attendees.  SRF to 
coordinate follow-up meeting with FWS for week of 4/7. 

 It was decided that enhancement exhibits would be provided for the 30% plan laying 
out a few options. The selected option would be developed and included in the 60% 
plan. SRF to prepare exhibits for presentation / discussion at the next bridge 
enhancements meeting. 

 
Meeting Record Revisions: 
 
The preceding represents SRF Consulting Group’s understanding of the referenced meeting and 
was prepared on March 31, 2014.  If you identify discrepancies or items that require clarification, 
please contact Matt Cramer at SRF via email at mcramer@srfconsulting.com or via telephone at 
763-249-6788. 
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